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m/r 4006497 Direct Dial 0203 045 3095
y/r  Date 12 April 2017
xxxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxxxx.xxx.xx
The person dealing with this matter is: Kirsty Rainey

Ms Angela Pollock 

Dear Ms Pollock
 
Thank you for your request for information received on 15 March 2017.  Please find 
information requested below. 

Can you please confirm where if online and which newspaper(S) you advertise all your 
public notice, including planning TROS Path Diversion to name a few. 

Please be advised that The Traffic Team deals with Traffic Management Orders (TMO’s) 
which are the same as Traffic Regulation Orders (TRO’s).  TMO is the terminology used in 
London. TRO is used elsewhere in the country.  They are essentially the same as each 
controls or regulates traffic movement or parking. They therefore apply to the public 
highway. 

There is legislation that requires permanent TMO proposals to be advertised in a local paper 
and the London Gazette. The local paper we use is the News Shopper for this area. 

Please note that copies of notices published in relation to TMO’s are available to view on the 
Council website and are updated weekly. 

For TMO’s we are also required to fix public notices in the vicinity of the proposed changes 
and consider writing to those directly affected.

The Council has a public notices page in the News Shopper every week where its notices 
(including rights of way diversions) are published. There is a link in the Bexley Bulletin each 
week to these notices. Some notices are also required to be published by legislation in the 
London Gazette.

If your enforcement register is available online and if not ascertain how many planning 
enforcement notices(all) were served in 2016/2017 and give a copy of register 

During the period January 2016 to date 2 Enforcement notices have been served. 

The Enforcement Register is not available online but is available for inspection at our offices 
at 2 Watling Street, Bexleyheath between the hours of 10am and 4pm Monday to Friday. 

If your TROS are available online and if not do you have a list of consultees.
  
Please see attached list.  Please note that we seldom consult all teams provided on the list, 
but rather select relevant organisations to consult.  For example it includes bus companies 
and neighbouring Councils, however if the proposals do not affect buses or roads in adjacent 
Boroughs they would not be consulted. 

http://www.bexley.gov.uk


I trust the information provided is of assistance.  However, if you have any questions, 
please contact me on 0203 045 3095 or xxxxxx.xxxxxx@xxxxxx.xxx.xx.
  
If you are unhappy with the way your request for information has been handled, you 
can request a review by writing to: 

Complaint and Freedom of Information Officer 
London Borough of Bexley 
Civic Offices 
2 Watling Street
Bexleyheath 
Kent 
DA6 7AT

 
Or by email to xxx@xxxxxx.xxx.xx
 
Yours sincerely
 

 
Kirsty Rainey 
Complaints and FOI Officer 
Complaints and FOI Team

mailto:xxx@xxxxxx.xxx.xx

